

# St Saviour's Community Primary School Council Minutes



<b>Date</b>	7-7-21	<b>Location</b>	Playground gazebo
<b>Start time</b>	12:20	<b>Finish time</b>	12:40
<b>Present</b>	Staff Members - Miss Proctor Year 1 - Isabella                      Year 2 - Keaton Year 3 - Zoe                              Year 4 - Maisie Year 5 - Brooklyn                      Year 6 - Alexia Head Boy - Joshua                      Head Girl - Maisie		
<b>Apologies</b>		<b>Absent</b>	
<b>Agenda</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Feedback from Class Council meetings.</li> <li>- Walk around the school to identify location of external playground bins.</li> <li>- Look at options and agree style for lidded bin replacements.</li> <li>- Cost the new bins and complete order form.</li> <li>- Agenda for the newly elected School Council</li> </ul>		
<b>Minutes and matters arising</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Willow Class fed back to the council from their class discussions regarding the sports organising crew as follows                             <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Teachers should vote for who should be in the Sports Organising Crew because children might just pick their friends. The other School Council members agreed with this. They said that a good representative would be calm, fair, trustworthy and a good team player.</li> <li>2. To improve our playground we should re-develop the trim trail/climbing equipment, paint and 'spruce up' the gazebo for a chill out space, put a net over the sports space so that we don't lose balls, develop the gardening area.</li> </ol> </li> <li>- After looking at the current bins in the majority of the council want one that isn't a plastic character/animal as they feel they look babyish and untidy. They also felt that we should encourage recycling as most people are used to doing it at home and in other public spaces - plus it is better for the environment. After looking at lots of options, everyone voted on their preference.</li> <li>- Josh and Maisie are going to complete two order forms, one cheaper and one more expensive option to discuss with Mrs Marsh.</li> <li>- Everyone felt that playground development is important for next year and Miss Proctor said that this will be handed over to the Sports Organising Crew and we will work alongside them to support them with this.</li> <li>- Councillors want to see the library up and running next year and are keen for the new council to be involved in choosing new books. They also want to get more involved in fund raising for school improvement again as we haven't been able to do much fundraising this year due to COVID restrictions and are keen for them to organise a talent show.</li> </ul>		
<b>Agenda for next meeting</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- TBC</li> </ul>	<b>Date of next meeting</b>	TBC

